TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD
SAFETY COMMITTEE
REGULAR MEETING
WEDNESDAY, September 11, 2024

The meeting was called to order via Zoom by Linda Fox at 11:05am. In attendance: Melissa Lindsey, Linda Lull, Eric
Kist, Zach Drzal, Caroline Magnotta, and Linda Fox.

A motion to approve the minutes of June 5, 2024 was made by Eric Kist, seconded by Melissa Lindsey. Approved by all.
Accident Reports: No accidents to report.

Old Safety Issues:
Vault Odor: Still looking into possibility of moving the Park & Rec office. Some odors are seasonal.

Staircase at Town Beach Boat area: It has not been repaired/replaced. Lloyd Decker will be contacted to get an update on
this.

Playground at the old Consolidated School: The playground is permanently closed and as part of the school project was to
be demolished. Repairs to bring it up to code are too many and too costly.

Handrails at the Senior Center. It is believed that they have been repainted. Kathy Hull can confirm.

First Aid Kits: These have been distributed and have already been useful.

Steps to Kayak Area: A new handrail has been installed. Eric Kist will check it out.

New Business:

Safety Issues:

Melissa Lindsey reported that there was an issue with the pavers at the end of the ramp to Town Hall. This has been fixed.
Other:

Possible training for CPR, etc. Melissa Lindsey will check with Chris Alward. Lori Beninson may also be able to help

with this. Park & Rec has a vendor they use for training.

A motion to adjourned was made by Eric Kist and seconded by Melissa Lindsey. Meeting adjourned at 11:16am.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Fox, Chairman
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